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An important year ahead for Joined Up Care Derbyshire 

It is with some great excitement that I’m writing the introduction of the first Joined Up Care 
Derbyshire newsletter of 2019.  On the back of the recent publication of the NHS Long 
Term Plan, and the associated planning guidance, it is confirmed that 2019 will be a year 
of significance for Joined Up Care Derbyshire, and all other STP systems across England. 
  
Having submitted our original STP in October 2016, our various work streams have 
attempted to progress with as many of the agreed priorities as possible, in the context of a 
very different financial landscape to that which was outlined originally.  The Derbyshire 
system knew that there was a financial challenge ahead, but the subsequent months 
revealed that this was an even greater challenge than initially thought.  The focus of the 
system inevitably moved onto dealing with this challenge and there was greater 
investment of time and resource into the aims of Joined Up Care Derbyshire. 
  
The NHS Long Term Plan enables us to continue the work our programmes have been 
striving to deliver, and there are many examples of how this work has already transformed 
and is planning to transform further the services we offer to local people.  We’ll showcase 
these developments in forthcoming newsletters and make sure our wider stakeholders 
understand the impact that Joined Up Care Derbyshire has already had.  The priorities 
highlighted in the plan fit very well with much of what we have already said we needed to 
do in Derbyshire, so our regulators and politicians have given us a further green light to 
deliver the plan we originally set out. 
  
That said, times have changed, even since 2016, and whilst the models of care described 
in the plan remain the same – with preventative, proactive care outside of hospital, that 
maximises the use of technology still being the core of our aspiration for local services – 
the detail of the delivery needs looking at again.  I am therefore delighted that the NHS 
Planning Guidance which came out in January asks STPs to refresh their plans this year 
and we will spend the months from now until the autumn working across the Derbyshire 
system with our partners, our staff and our communities to reassess the priorities we 
identified and to make sure they are still fit for purpose for Derbyshire. 
  
Our newsletters will become more frequent, as there will be significant amounts of 
information to pass around our partners and stakeholders as the refresh takes shape.  Not 
least, there will be significant opportunity for local people to get involved in our review, 
and support our clinicians and managers in preparing a plan that is co-produced and for 
the benefit of everyone living and working in Derbyshire. 
 

Vikki Taylor, Derbyshire STP Director  
 



 
 
  

 

Joined Up Care Derbyshire Refresh Launch 

System clinicians and managers came together to agree the priorities and approach for 
the Joined Up Care Derbyshire refresh taking place in 2019.  The Joined Up Care 
Derbyshire Board, which meets monthly, has agreed a shortlist of priority areas which will 
build upon existing work undertaken across the system.  Whilst all existing work streams 
will be of equal importance, the system has agreed that Planned Care, Place and Mental 
Health and Learning Disability, along with system financial sustainability are the areas 
which need initial attention as the biggest opportunities for transformation. Each work 
stream has been asked to write a ‘plan on a page’ to identify their priorities, building on 
existing work, and this will be the basis of the refresh during the year. Confirmation of the 
work streams and their leadership teams will be provided in future newsletter. 

 

 

 

NHS Long Term Plan issued 

The NHS Long Term Plan was released on 7 January and sets out how NHS England 
proposes to maximise the £20.5bn additional investment promised by the Government by 
2023.  The plan builds on the NHS Five Year Forward View and covers a wide range of 

areas of care and issues facing the NHS, many of which are relevant 
to our situation in Derbyshire, and reflective of the priorities which 
we’d already begun to focus upon. 
 
NHS England has produced a very straightforward summary version 
of the plan, which can be found here: 
https://www.longtermplan.nhs.uk/online-version/overview-and-
summary/ 
  
For the full version of the plan, visit: 
https://www.england.nhs.uk/long-term-plan/ 

 

 

 

Derbyshire receives allocation for Long Term Plan (LTP) 

Alongside the publication of its Long Term Plan, NHS England has also provided details 
of Derbyshire’s financial allocation.  The system is working to understand how this affects 
and influences local priorities, including where there is any additional funding potentially 
attached to named priorities or with the potential for investment.  Our 2023/24 represents 
a significant uplift in the money available to the system. 
   
2018/9 2018/9 2023/24 

baseline 
Baseline for 
comparison purposes 

Final place-based 
allocation 

1,760,709 1,762,491 2,198,703 
 

 

 

 

Discharge to Assess – latest newsletter 

This month’s Discharge to Assess newsletter covers the Integrated Health and Social 
Care Assessment Hub at Perth House, Derby and an occupational therapy project 
working across partner organisations. Read the newsletter at: 
https://joinedupcarederbyshire.co.uk/news/news/discharge-assess-january-2019-news-
update 
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Chair appointed for new NHS Derby & Derbyshire CCG 

Dr Avi Bhatia has been appointed as Chair of the new NHS Derby and Derbyshire Clinical 
Commissioning Group. Read more on the website: 
https://joinedupcarederbyshire.co.uk/news/news/new-chair-derbyshire-clinical-
commissioning-groups 
  

 

 

Find out about local vacancies 

Joined Up Careers Derbyshire brings together local partner organisations to support the 
current and future health and social care workforce. It seeks to find the best candidates 
for roles within the health and social care sector of Derby and Derbyshire – and support 
them on their career journey. 
 
The website - https://joinedupcarederbyshire.co.uk/jobs-and-careers - now has weblinks 
to all partner organisations in Derby and Derbyshire advertising their latest vacancies so 
individuals can progress their careers within the Joined Up Care STP area. 
   

 

 

Delirium awareness 

A new awareness training resource has been produced to help colleagues learn how to 
spot and prevent delirium. It has been produced by the Dementia and Delirium 
workstream of Joined up Care Derbyshire and is now available on the Derbyshire 
Healthcare website. 
   

 

 

JUCD Board minutes 

The minutes from the October, November and December 2018 board meetings of Joined 
Up Care Derbyshire are now available on the website: 
https://joinedupcarederbyshire.co.uk/news/board-updates 
   

  

 

The Joined Up Care Derbyshire Team  

 

E:  joinedupcarederbyshire@nhs.net 

W: www.joinedupcarederbyshire.co.uk/ 

W: www.staywellderbyshire.co.uk 
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